Chancellor’s Advisory Committee on Staff Climate Minutes

25 June 2008, 2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Hinderaker 3rd Floor Conference Room – Hinderaker Hall

Attendance Table

	VC Diaz
	X
	Staff Assembly Rep, Sims
	X

	Acting VC Harlow
	
	Union Coalition Rep, Crosthwaite
	

	VP Moses
	
	Asst. Dean Carlson
	X

	AVC Rowley
	X
	Asst. VC Allen Ortega
	

	Professor Ellstrand
	X
	Asst. VC Voce
	

	AVC Plumley
	X
	Diversity Council Rep, Bradeen
	

	Manager Anderson
	X
	Director Lovekin
	X


Review Status of Recommendations and Action Items
Communications:
Staff Portal

· Chuck shared the actions taken to date to implement the staff portal:

· The presentation portion of the portal is complete.  There is an announcement section, a scratchpad, and a “my messages” area.
· Work is being done on the functionality related to the administration side of the portal.

· A work group has been formed to develop governance guidelines for the use of messages conveyed via the portal.  The goal is to eliminate the “Scotmail” feel of the announcement section.

· The portal will allow for individual customization.

· The portal will be accessed via single sign-on.

· For staff without computer access, they would be able to access the portal via any computer so long as they possessed a netID.

· Expected roll-out of the portal will be September 2008.

Strategic Communications

· Kris shared the new edition of Inside UCR which had a focus on staff.

· The recognition event will be covered in the next issue.

· Discussion was held on the emergency notification system which was deployed on June 23.  Suggested improvements included:

· Building groups in the system that would receive targeted messages

· Sending “don’t worry” messages as appropriate.

Reclassification Process:

· Chuck shared that the programming portion of the new on-line review system is 50% complete.  Major actions needing to be completed include decisions around delegation of authority.  A working group is meeting to discuss and issue recommendations.  A demo of the system will be made to the group around September.  Deployment is scheduled for some time in the fall.

Recognition:

· A debrief of the Chancellor’s Recognition event was conducted.  All agreed that it was very well attended and positively received.  The Chancellor’s residence should be considered for future events.
Workgroup Update

Sue Anderson reported that the members of the CACSC work groups met on June 17, 2008.  Al Diaz kicked off the meeting and the groups were given time to organize themselves.  Each group has selected a Chair:  Connie McGrath, Communications; Kathie Blondel, Recognition; Louise Jones, Career Opportunities.  These Chairs will begin attend the CACSC Steering Committee meetings beginning July 23, 2008.
Staff climate during a challenging budget year

This topic was discussed and all agreed that it will be important to maintain the momentum developed thus far in implementing recommendations.  Al requested that the white paper provided to the Chancellor emphasize the impact and consequences of failing to move forward with the climate survey recommendations.
Action Items
Chuck will provide a demo of the staff portal at the July 23 meeting.
Human Resources will prepare a white paper on the staff climate survey for the new Chancellor; the white paper will be ready for review no later than July 23.

